

November 13, 2017

Jerry P. Dyer Chief of Police Fresno Police Department P.O. Box 1271 Fresno, CA 93715-1271

Dear Chief Dyer:

Your project has been selected to receive funding through the Law Enforcement Specialized Units (LE) Program of the California Governor's Office of Emergency Services (Cal OES). Provided that there are no successful appeals, and pending completion and/or revision of all required application forms, your agency will be awarded the requested amount of \$203,143 for the Grant Subaward performance period beginning on January 1, 2018, and ending December 31, 2018.

Cynthia Cadet will be the Program Specialist assigned to your grant and will be contacting you within the next few weeks to assist you in finalizing this process. Additional information can be found in the *Subrecipient Handbook* on the Cal OES website at www.caloes.ca.gov.

We look forward to the successful implementation of this project. If you have any questions concerning this process, please contact Cynthia Cadet at (916) 845-8242 or via e-mail at Cynthia.Cadet@caloes.ca.gov.

Sincerely,

MARK S. GHILARDUCCI

Ment Schl

Director